
 

 
Region I Office 
Division of Radiological Safety and Security 
475 Allendale Road, Suite 102 
King of Prussia, PA  19406-1415 
(610)337-5000

Telephone Conversation Record 
Date: March 16, 2023 
License No. 47-31438-01 
Docket No.(no hyphens): 03038439 
Mail Control/Report No. MC 634615 
Licensee Name: Triton Construction, Inc. 
Participant(s) Name/Title: Lane Parkins, Current RSO, Jemelle Neal, Proposed RSO 
Work Telephone No. (304) 382-7994 (Parkins), (304) 989-4214 (Neal) 
Business Cellphone No. N/A 
NRC Representative Name/Title: Jason vonEhr, Health Physicist 
 
Subject: RAI for Change of RSO Amendment Request 
Discussion: Mr. vonEhr called both Mr. Parkins and, separately, Mr. Neal to discuss the 
change of RSO Amendment Request (MC 634615), and described the need to describe Mr. 
Neal’s experience with portable nuclear gauges i.a.w. NUREG-1556, Vol. 1, Rev. 2, Section 
8.7, which was not provided in the initial request.  
 
Action: Mr. Neal committed to providing a written and signed response within 2 days and, 
as a result, Mr. vonEhr opted using this telephone record and the attached email as the 
RAI rather than a typical letter format. 
 
SUNSI REVIEW 
Document Availability: X Public or  Non-Public 
Document Sensitivity:    
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State, etc) 

  Sensitive – Security-Related-Periodic Review 
Required 

 MD 3.4 Non-Public A.7  ( Internal) 

SUNSI Review Completed by: JEV  

 



From: Jason VonEhr
To: lane.parkins@tritonwv.com
Cc: jemelle.neal@tritonwv.com
Subject: Triton WV - RSO Amendment
Date: Thursday, March 16, 2023 12:40:00 PM

Lane (& Jamellle, who called me back while I was talking with Lane),
 
As discussed over the phone, the NRC is in receipt of your request to amend the license.
Per the NRC’s guidance document for portable nuclear gauges: NUREG-1566, Volume 1,
Revision 2 (https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-
collections/nuregs/staff/sr1556/v1/index.html), Section 8.7 “Individual(s) Responsible for
Radiation Safety Program and Their Training and Experience,” an amendment to the
license for a new RSO must demonstrate adequate training and experience. The request
by Triton adequately captures Mr. Neal’s training, but did not include a description of his
experience with portable nuclear gauges.
 

Lane stated that he could crack out a quick letter supplementing the initial submission with
this information; your timely action is appreciated, and saves me bit of work. As discussed,
this letter must be signed by an appropriate mgmt. representative (you can email it to me
for more timely action, vs mailing a hard copy). For everyone’s education, the ‘who signs
the letter’ bit is also from NUREG-1556, and is covered in Section 8.13 “Certification.” If you
have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to me.
 
P.S. your initial letter quoted the incorrect license number (“46-31438-01”) – off by a digit.
The correct license is “47-31438-01.”
--
Jason vonEhr
Health Physicist
Commercial, Industrial, Research & Development, and Academic Branch,
Division of Radiological Safety and Security,
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region I
475 Allendale Road, Suite 102
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415
 
Office: (610) 337-5256
Email:  jason.vonehr@nrc.gov
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